Titus County Commissioner’s Court

October 6, 2023

Wade Panm EMS Trainer called and said they got a grant for a tower for UHF
communication which is for EMS Hospital. They would like to put a repeater on
the south side of Titus County. They advise that they would like permission to
install it on Tri Lakes VFD property which is now owned by the county since
Luminant donated it to the county. The tower is freestanding, with no guide wires
and stands 180 feet. The second repeater would be mounted on the Talco water
tower. The Tri Lakes VFD has no problem with this being installed by our station.
This will increase our communications with EMS on emergency services in our
district and the county. We were also advised that if we wanted to, we could put
our antenna on their tower which would increase our height by 100 feet from
where we are now.

Jerry Ward, Chief
Tri Lakes VFD

pw



